                                        MASS INTENTIONS
                                    (Saturday 11th Sept to Sunday 19th Sept 2021)
      MYNA   CHURCH    
SUN
11.30am.
Delia Geraghty and sons Gerard and Bernard and 

deceased family members, Cushalogurt.
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Jim and Rita Hyland, Rosmindle and Tommie Hyland and 

deceased family members.

TUE
9.30am.
Catherine and Jack Moran and son P.J. and daughter 

Mary Hutchinson and deceased family members, Myna.
WED
9.30am

Mass for the People of the Parish.
FRI
8.00pm.
Mass.
SUN
11.30am.
Dick Gill, (A), Carrowholly.
 FAHY Church



SAT
7.00pm. 
Michael Cusack and parents Elizabeth and Bill Cusack 

and Ned and John Cusack, Fahy and deceased family 

members. 

MON
8.00pm

Mass.
THU
9.30am.
Mass.
SAT
7.00pm. 
Tommie, John Joe and Mark Geraghty and parents 

Annie and John, Drimurla and deceased family 

members.



*****
VIEW MASS ON WEBCAM IN MYNA AND FAHY CHURCHES:
Webcam is now set up in Fahy Church as well as in Myna Church so all Masses can be viewed on our webcam at churchtv.ieMayo and click onto Fahy Kilmeena.  You can also listen to Mass from Myna Church on the radio on FM106.3.  We can’t have Mass on Facebook along with the webcam as the wifi signal is not strong enough to support two devices.


*****

FIRST COMMUNION AND CONFIRMATION:

These sacraments will be celebrated as follows: -
For Fahy school children Confirmation will be at 12 noon on Friday, 17th September and First Holy Communion will be at 2.00pm the same day.
For Myna school children First Holy Communion will be at 12 noon on Saturday 18th September and Confirmation at 1.30pm on the same day.
For Carrowholly school children First Holy Communion will be at 12 noon on Saturday, 9th October and Confirmation will be at 1.30pm on the same day.

KILMEENA – FAHY PARISH

  NEWSLETTER   
Sunday 12th September 2021.

24th Sunday in Ordinary Time.
In today’s Gospel we hear Christ’s assurance that his Father will always welcome the sinner who is sincerely sorry. 
Fr. Jim Walsh, P.P.                                                                     (098-41270)

 

    
   PARISH NEWS:
MASSES WITH CONGREGATIONS:

The new Government regulations regarding Covid19 allow 50% of the church capacity at all religious ceremonies from Monday, 6th September.  This regardless of the immunity status of people attending.
In Myna church that means about 120 people can attend Mass from Monday and in Fahy about 100 people.

As Covid is still around we ask that you adhere to the following:
· 2 metre distance to be maintained.

· Follow the Stewards Instructions at all times. 
· Adults and teenagers must wear a Mask at all Church Ceremonies.

· Communion must be received on the hand. 
· Please us the Hand Sanitiser when entering and exiting the church.

· People are reminded that they are not to gather in the church yard after Mass.
· Thanks for your cooperation and to all our Teams of Ushers and Sanitizers.



*****
FEASTS OF THE WEEK:

Monday:
St. John Chrysostom, bishop and doctor of the church (347-407).  He was archbishop of Constantinople.  He was such a wonderful preacher that he was called ‘golden-mouthed’.  He is the patron saint of preachers.
Tuesday:
The Triumph of the Cross. The discovery of the True Cross by St. Helena is dated to 14th September 320. This event has been celebrated ever since in praise of the redemption won for us by Christ.

Wednesday:
Our Lady of Sorrows. As Jesus offered himself to his Father on Calvary Mary stood by His side and suffered with Him.

Thursday:
Sts. Cornelius, pope and martyr and Cyprian, bishop and martyr.  St. Cornelius became pope in 251 and died in exile in 253.  St. Cyprian was bishop of Carthage and was martyred in 258.  They were close friends.

Friday:
St. Robert Bellarmine, bishop and doctor of the church (1542-1621).  He was a Jesuit who became Cardinal Bishop of Capua.  He was deeply involved in the theological controversies of the Reformation.

******
ALONE manage a national support line & additional supports for older people who have concerns or are facing difficulties relating to Covid-19. Professional staff is available to answer queries & give advice and reassurance where necessary. The support line is open 7 days a week 8am – 8pm by calling (0818) 222 024

LOUGH DERG:

Guided Pilgrimages on the Lough Derg Pilgrim Path will be offered on Wednesday 15th, Saturday 18th & Sunday 26th September and Sunday 3rd October, with Mass outdoors, weather permitting. The full route is a 12km loop, with a shorter 8km option. Advance booking is essential. For further information email info@loughderg.org or telephone 0(0353) 71 9861518. www.loughderg.org Lough Derg Pilgrim Path, Pettigo, Co Donegal. F94 N289.


****
CONGRATULATIONS to all who received their Leaving Certificate results during the past week.

GOOD LUCK to all the young people who have left for Third Level Colleges.  Some are returning after the summer break and others are leaving home for the first time.  We wish them well and pray that they will be happy and successful at whatever course they undertake.



****
WESTERN CARE ASSOCIATION:

Western Care Association’s annual door-to-door Collection is now taking place during the month of September. To donate, find us on Facebook “Western Care Association” or on www.idonate.ie/wcad

 HYPERLINK "https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.idonate.ie%2Fwcadoor%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1EWcLccjawbxnxnR9TzdCM1A3J9zQZhs4A8zH3etXDshC3-Lod6_al2a0&h=AT3nKC0BUg9_TKgq05p4ZpLuPiEqmbEzCs8lcZlI4exdxNkGRBIlW7MJtmQNRl6jJEiiSDd0sT7yn_QSdgYqCSluTWaFdGkkPJJFIF_qIzIoBP7Zz6yZSsMbKky1AJlW3R4" \t "_blank" oor or find the link on our website (www.westerncare.com)
If you would like to donate in any other way, (cheque, Postal Order or bank transfer) contact Teresa Ward on 094-9029174 or e-mail tward@westerncare.com

Your support would be much appreciated. Thank you.


****
NATIONAL GRANDPARENTS PILGRIMAGE TO KNOCK:

This year’s National Grandparents Pilgrimage will take place on this Sunday, 12th September.  Due to Covid 19 it will be streamed live on the Knock website as well as on Facebook.
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*****

MARRIAGE:

Congratulations and God’s blessing on Alfred Coyne and Michelle Tagg, Barley Hill who married recently in Myna Church.

******

MUSIC AT BUCKFIELD:

Research shows music is good for the brain and can increase feelings of well-being. Learning to appreciate music or play an instrument is a positive step, as we move out of the restrictions and challenges of Covid 19. Lessons for children and adults in piano, saxophone and traditional instruments have resumed at Buckfiled with teacher Catherine McGlinchey, MSc, Dip RIAM. Details from 086-8290481.
